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	1
	PURPOSE


	

	
	To report details of the following courses approved in conjunction with the Chairman and/or Vice Chairman of Committee since the last meeting.


	

	1.2
	Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities:


	

	
	· Council Ambitions – approval of courses for staff will improve knowledge and skills which in turn will improve the quality of service delivery across the organisation.  Improved quality of service will make peoples lives safer and healthier lives, will protect and enhance the existing environmental quality of our area and ensure that our services are accessible to all.


	

	
	· Community Objectives – Approval of courses for staff will convey a positive message to staff that there are training opportunities for all employees within the organisation and therefore support the principle of access for all.  As one of the main employers in the area, the training of staff who work and live in the district reinforces the commitment to education and lifelong learning.  


	

	
	· Corporate Priorities - In accordance with action point 2.4 of the Corporate Plan, approval of requests detailed in this report will encourage our staff to meet their full potential.


	

	
	· Other Considerations – None.


	

	
	PART A
	

	2
	TRAINING COURSES


	

	2.1
	Julie Whitwell attended a Workplace Health & Safety Strategic Planning Event on 20 November 2007 in Manchester.  This gave an insight into changes planned for the provision Health and Safety Environmental Health.


	G

	2.2
	Janice Place, Sally Cole and Anne O’Neill attended a course in Leyland on 9 January 2008 explaining the implementation of new LHA legislation.


	J

	2.3
	Zoe Fagg attended a Media Regulations Training course on the 10 January 2008 in Burnley designed to help equip Arts agencies from Pennine Lancashire to rebrand.


	J

	
	
	

	2.4
	Debbie Nuttall ran two Data Protection Seminars on 21 and 22 January 2008.  These were run in-house and enabling 52 members of staff to attend.


	J

	2.5
	Julie Smith attended a seminar on 24 January 2008 - “ Lifestyle-Small Differences Could Have A Big Impact”.  Ideas about healthy lifestyles were discussed which may help with our sickness absence management.


	J

	2.6
	Theresa Robson attended “Demonstrating Effective Corporate Communications” on 30 January 2008 in Cheshire.  This is relevant to her post as Corporate Communications Officer.


	J

	2.7
	Donna Hastie attended an ELP Seminar on 30 January 2008 in Salford as part of placement year, to discuss any issues with lecturers and peers.


	I

	2.8
	Dawn Slater attended a LHA course on the 30 January 2008 in Manchester for the implementation of new legislation surrounding the LHA.


	J

	2.9
	Donna Hastie attended a House Training course from the 4 -15 February 2008 designed to help complete her ELP and gain professional accreditation.
	I

	2.10
	Lucia Varo attended a Safety Around Equines course on the 5 February 2008 to gain competence and expertise to undertake inspection work.


	J

	2.11
	Clive Baldwin, Jim Holden, Steve Clarkson and Geoff Lawson attended a DD 9999 Fire Safety in the Design, Construction and use of Buildings Part 2 – Lancashire Local Authority Building Control and Fire Risk Consultancy Ltd course on 25tFebruary 2008 in South Ribble Borough Council to gain first hand knowledge of the regulations and allied legislation.


	G

	2.12
	Colin Hurst attended “Implementing The LDF” on 26 February 2008 in Leeds.  This will enable Colin to shape the next stage in developing the core strategy in a more informed way.


	J

	2.13
	Julie Whitwell is to attend a Legal Skills course on 6 and 7 March 2008 in Lancaster.  This will help Julie become a more competent officer and will be prepared to investigate accidents where require formal action is required.


	J

	2.14
	Diane Rice is to attend a Monitoring Officer Conference on 6 March 2008 at Leeds Town Hall to update her knowledge of the monitoring officer role.


	J

	2.15
	Laura Birtwistle is to attend a Back Professional Group Study Day course on the 18 April 2008 to update her cardiac rehabilitation knowledge/ qualification in order to run rehabilitation sessions under specific guidelines.


	J

	2.16
	Tracy Balko is to attend a BACR Professional Group Study Day on the 18 April 2008 in Birmingham NEC to maintain qualification necessary to run cardiac rehabilitation sessions.


	J

	2.17
	Liz Rawson is to attend a Lancashire Leadership Programme course on 22 and 23 April 2008 in Preston.  The programme is designed to improve performance in the workplace.


	I

	2.18
	Julie Whitwell is to attend “Microbiological Safety In Speciality Cheese Making” from 22 - 25 April 2008 in Nantwich.  This will give Julie an understanding of the practicalities of speciality cheese making, in particular, the aspects of production, monitoring and surveillance that are critical to hygiene and safety.


	J

	3
	MEMBER TRAINING


	

	3.1
	A briefing session on Climate Change: Local Solutions for Local Authorities, facilitated by Quantum Strategy & Technology Limited took place on 14 January 2008.  The event was well attended by Members and Officers


	

	3.2
	On 29 February 2008, Cllrs S Taylor, B Jones, I Sayers and S Sutcliffe attended the Lancashire Scrutiny Parners Forum “Scrutiny and the New Legislation”.


	

	4
	QUALIFICATION TRAINING


	

	4.1
	We are currently mid way through the academic year there are no new requests for qualification training at this time


	

	5
	
EXAM SUCCESSES


	

	5.1
	There are no recent exam success to report.


	

	6
	RISK ASSESSMENT


	

	6.1
	The approval of this report may have the following implications


	

	
	· Resources - As all courses are financed from existing departmental budgets, approval of courses does not have any financial implications.


	

	
	· Technical, Environmental and Legal  - Training of staff will ensure that knowledge within each area of the authority is up to date and relevant.  It will ensure that staff become aware of any arising technical, environmental and legal issues which may impact on service delivery. 


	

	
	· Political – N/A


	

	
	· Reputation – N/A
	

	
	
	

	7
	RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE


	

	7.1
	Receive the report.
	


PERSONNEL OFFICER

For further information please ask for Julie Smith, extension 4409.

	A
	Customer care
	

	B
	National Vocational Qualifications
	

	C
	Other Vocational Qualifications
	

	D
	Professional Qualifications
	

	E
	Information communication technology
	

	F
	Management development
	

	G
	Health and safety
	

	H
	Equality opportunities/positive action
	

	I
	Continuing Professional Development
	

	J
	Other training
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